Mr. Richard Becker, Attorney-at-Law, Coffeyville, Kansas.

Dear Dick:

Pat Rooney, the secretary of the National Recreation Association, just dropped in the office and stated to me that Coffeyville is going to ask the Legislature for an Enabling Act for Community Recreation. He tells me that Si Lamb will do some of the legal work also.

Permit me to congratulate you and the city of Coffeyville on this very forward-looking step. When you have a copy of the bill prepared I would be happy to receive it, and if at any time I can be of any service to you and your city in promoting such a measure it would be a great pleasure to assist.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH